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AHEAD
Our customers are 
empowered to use 
their voice to set 

the course for their 
lives and to believe 
they are capable of 

achieving their goals 
and fulfilling their 

potential. 



AGENCY NEWS & UPCOMING EVENTS

UPCOMING EVENTS

Visit brightoncenter.com 
for additional details on each of 

our events 

Brighton BitesCommunity Celebration FriendsGiving

Friday, November 15, 2024
Opportunity House 

3530 Alexandria Pike
Highland Heights, KY  
11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

A chance to learn more about Brighton Center and 
our transformational programs. Lunch included.

RSVP to: development@brightoncenter.com

Friday, September 27, 2024
741 Central Ave

Newport, Kentucky
3:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.
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Every day I witness the amazing 
accomplishments our customers, 
staff, and community achieve 
while they continue to dream big 
and look toward the future. One 
of the most incredible aspects 
of how Team Brighton Center 
ensures we are in tune with our 
customers’ needs, challenges, 
and hopes is by asking them 
for their input and listening. 
Across our 40+ programs, we 
strive to give the community 
and those we serve a platform 
to share their experiences and 
drive change that results in a 
positive impact. I am constantly 
inspired by the creativity and 
innovation at Brighton Center 
that has led to local, regional, and 
national recognition, along with 
significantly improving our ability 
to help individuals and families 
reach self-sufficiency. 

WONDA WINKLER
President & CEO

WORDS FROM 

WONDA

PRESENTING ON THE NATIONAL STAGE

BRIGHTON CENTER DESGINATED AS 2024 
BEST PLACES TO WORK FINALIST

For the third year in a row, The Business Courier has 
named Brighton Center as a finalist for its 2024 Best 
Places to Work awards. This is an annual program 
recognizing Greater Cincinnati companies that rate 
highest for employee satisfaction. 

ELLEN BATES CHOSEN FOR CLASS OF 2025 
LEADERSHIP NORTHERN KENTUCKY
Ellen Bates, Brighton Center Vice President, will join 
Leadership NKY’s Class of 2025. This 10-month program 
through the Northern Kentucky Chamber of Commerce 
helps develop business and community leaders. It utilizes 
the region as a classroom to help participants understand 
the strengths and challenges of Northern Kentucky and 
Greater Cincinnati while developing the skills necessary to motivate and engage 
others in collaborative efforts to address them. “I’m excited about the year 
ahead and to be a part of this impactful program! Our community is vibrant, 
collaborative, and engaged, and I look forward to working with my class to 
continue to make NKY a welcoming and inviting community for all,”
said Ellen Bates, Vice President. 

Members of our Grants & Evaluation team, including Amy Kerdolff (Data & 
Grants Coordinator) and Micaela Brown (Evaluation & Data Project Manager), 
attended the 22nd Research and Evaluation Conference on Self-Sufficiency 
(RECS) in Washington, D.C. Senior Vice President Melissa Hall Sommer also 
attended and presented on a panel about diverse perspectives on defining 
evidence of impact and who develops it, along with how to facilitate 
evidence-informed decision-making. RECS is a forum for researchers, state and 
local administrators, practitioners, federal officials, and policymakers to discuss 
cutting-edge research on programs, policies, and services that support families 
on the path to economic self-sufficiency and well-being. It is only through 
our incredible Community of Support that we are able to share our success 
in helping families achieve self-sufficiency on a national stage so that others 
across the country can strengthen their results.



AGENCY NEWS & UPCOMING EVENTS

Brighton Bites FriendsGiving

Thursday, November 7, 2024 
Newport Car Barn 

Newport, KY
6:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Holiday Drive

December 2024

Our Annual Holiday Drive ensures families 
within our programs are able to continue 
meeting their goals while enjoying the 
holidays. 
Email holidaydrive@brightoncenter.com. 

Building Community Well-Being launched the Well-Being Credential in 
March. The credential focuses on enhancing individuals’ knowledge of 
well-being, primary and secondary prevention, and the pivotal role service 
providers play in the primary prevention system. The credential is open 
to providers, customers, stakeholders, and anyone in the community. The 
goal is for the whole region to engage in creating a Family Well-Being 
system that focuses on primary prevention, increases civic engagement, 
and elevates our mission, vision, and values. To learn more please email
buildingcommunitywellbeing@brightoncenter.com.

TECHNOLOGY ENHANCES OUR ABILITY TO COMMUNICATE AND SERVE FAMILIES

NEW CREDENTIAL LAUNCHED TO SUPPORT REGIONAL WELL-BEING SYSTEM

CHILDREN AND PARENTS BENEFIT FROM ARTS ASSOCIATION PARTNERSHIP
This summer, a fun partnership with Cincinnati Arts Association gave children and 
families the chance to experience a variety of local artists. These engaging sessions 
included books coming to life, taking a musical journey, expression through dance, 
creative writing, and an appreciation for culture through visual arts, storytelling, 
and songs. The Artists on Tour program through Cincinnati Arts Association has 
specifically visited with Bright Days Child Development Center, Northern Kentucky 
Scholar House, Every Child Succeeds, Home Instruction for Parents of Preschool 
Youngsters, and Opportunity House. 

Annual Gala

Saturday, May 17, 2025 
Turfway Racing & Gaming

Florence, KY
6:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.
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Due to the generosity of several donors, Brighton Center now has a new way to 
communicate with customers in more than 120 languages and dialects through the 
use of an Instant Language Assistance (ILA) device. The ILA allows any two people to 
have a real-time, natural back-and-forth conversation easily and instantly, no matter 
what language or method they use to communicate. This greatly enhances our ability 
to meet customer needs and reduces obstacles in helping families achieve self-
sufficiency. “Staff have already had amazing success using the technology to help 
customers feel welcome, comfortable, and safe while also building relationships 
without a language barrier. We have also seen how critical this tool is to helping 
families connect with services,” said Eric Owsley, Community Resource Center 
Director.



LISTENING TO OUR CUSTOMERS

The families and individuals we serve know their situation best and are able to make decisions that affect their 
lives. This is not only an important way we approach our mission, but also one of our core values, and it reflects our 
deep belief in the potential of all people. We are unique, not only because of the comprehensive array of services we 
provide across all age levels, but also because of how we ensure our customers are empowered to use their voices 
to guide their journey and create lasting change that impacts future generations. Below are some examples of the 
various ways we listen to our customers and how they use their voice to drive solutions in their own lives and to 
offer support to others. 

From our 
founding in 1966, 
Brighton Center’s 

direction, growth, and 
programming have been 
driven by the hopes and 
dreams shared by those 

we serve through 
our community 

assessment.

Community 
Assessment

Peer mentors are 
the backbone of Brighton 

Recovery Center for Women. They 
model the way for those newer to 

the program, facilitate classes, review 
homework assignments, and hold each 

other accountable. The Recovery Kentucky 
Model is designed as a peer driven model 

where everything has a purpose and a 
meaning. Peer Mentors are the glue 

that makes it all work. They build 
relationships with fellow residents 

and provide ongoing support.
 Service 

Planning

Peer Mentors

Customers are 
invited to continuously 

give feedback, participate 
in focus groups, fill out 
surveys, and join team 

meetings to ensure their 
voices and perspectives are 

heard to garner positive 
changes. 

Continuous 
Quality 

Improvement 
Process

Our focus 
is on establishing 

a partnership with our 
customers from the very first 

meeting. We ensure that 
they are an active part of 

planning, setting goals, and 
deciding what services build 

on their strengths. 
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Being a Peer Mentor at Brighton Recovery 
Center means guiding my younger sisters and 
showing them that recovery is possible. As a 
Peer Mentor I get to be hands on with the girls 
and use my voice while they work through the 
recovery process by sharing my experience, 
strength, and hope. I get to give back what was 
so freely given to me. - Kami



Several Brighton 
Center programs include 

Resident Councils that meet 
regularly to discuss workshop 

topic ideas, programming needs, 
current trends, challenges, and 
opportunities for improvements 

and growth. This results in 
residents actively having a 

voice in what happens 
where they live. 

Resident 
Councils

The Ambassador 
Program at Center For 

Employment Training (CET) 
is a leadership opportunity for 
individuals who are dedicated 

to serving and representing CET. 
Ambassadors hold a daily check-
in meeting with new trainees, act 

as mentors to new and current 
trainees, provide campus tours, 

and help staff plan events 
and outings.  

Customers 
are encouraged to 

share their stories in their 
own words through various 
publications, digital media, 

speaking engagements, 
and advocacy work at the 

local, regional, and 
national level.

Systems
 Change

Parent 
Advisory 

Board

Ambassadors

As an Ambassador, I am 
the face of Center for 
Employment Training (CET), 
representing CET and 
leading the other trainees 
with integrity. I am able 
to be more involved with 
the other CET Trainees and 
use my voice to implement 
ideas. This experience 

helped me learn how to be an advocate and 
understand that people will hear me if I speak 
up. It has helped me understand that one 
helping hand can touch another helping hand, 
and before you know it, there is a chain of 
helping hands. - Tenisha
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Members of the 
Parent Advisory Board 

serve as vital voices who 
have experience navigating 
programs, publicly available 

systems, and community-based 
services. They help create 

strategies that ensure equity, 
equality, and access for 

everyone. 

Brighton Center actually wants to hear about what you say and you can tell they really care. Being on the 
Parent Advisory Board allows me to give my opinion and share the situations I have been through. It feels 
good to help other people when you can relate to their experiences. Hearing other people’s situations, 
what they are going through, and sharing ideas with each other is very helpful. Brighton Center is one of 
the only places I have seen do something like this and my opinion feels heard. I hope this eventually leads 
to changes. - Sarah



From the moment I joined Youth Leadership Development (YLD) in 
fifth grade, it felt like stepping into a new world. At first, it was just 
something my friends talked me into, promising fun. Little did I 
know it would become a place where I found friends and a second 
family.

I vividly remember those early days, sitting with my facilitator 
and pouring my heart out about everything under the sun. It 
felt liberating to have someone listen without judgment, to feel 
understood and valued. That’s what YLD became for me, a safe 
space where I could be myself, where I could laugh, learn, and 
grow.

As the years rolled by, so did the challenges. High school brought 
its own whirlwind of activities, including soccer, cheer, band, and 
Future Business Leaders of America (FBLA). Balancing academics, 
sports, and YLD became a juggling act, but I was determined 
to make it work. There were times when it felt overwhelming, 
especially with my struggles with depression and anxiety, but YLD 
was always there and a constant support amidst the chaos.

One of the highlights of my time at YLD was Magnified Giving. 
I loved learning about different nonprofits. Giving back to the 
community became a passion, a way for me to make a tangible difference in the lives of others. It wasn’t just about 
volunteering; it was about understanding the world beyond myself and finding fulfillment in helping those in need.

COVID-19 brought its own set of challenges, but YLD adapted, continuing to be a beacon of stability in uncertain 
times. The familiar faces and activities provided a sense of normalcy when everything else seemed up in the air. It 
was during these moments that I realized the true value of community and connection, something YLD had nurtured 
in me from the beginning.

I’m grateful for the friendships and the memories I made. YLD helped me come out of my shell, become more 
outgoing, and embrace leadership opportunities I never thought possible. When the time came to think about 
college, YLD had prepared me well. Thanks to their support and encouragement, I earned a full scholarship to 
Thomas More University, where I plan to study criminal justice, a passion sparked by my love for crime TV shows.

As I prepare to embark on this new chapter, I carry with me the lessons learned from YLD: resilience, compassion, 
and the importance of giving back. I know the road ahead won’t be easy, but I feel ready! I am ready to continue 
making a difference, advocating for mental health, and embracing whatever comes my way.

YLD isn’t just a program; it’s been a lifeline, a place where I found my voice, my purpose, and a community that 
believes in me. As I step forward into the future, I know that YLD will always be a part of who I am, a testament to 
the power of youth programs and the transformative impact they can have on young lives.

PAIGE’S JOURNEY

YOUTH 
SERVICES 

CONTINUUM Youth Street 
Outreach

Homeward Bound 
Shelter

Independent 
Living

Youth Leadership 
Development

Safe Place Opportunity House

For more information on Youth Services contact: kkassis@brightoncenter.com6



Before my involvement with Brighton Center, I was in 
an unpredictable, unstable, and uncomfortable place in 
my life. I lived in Atlanta, GA, and worked for the United 
States Postal Service. Though Atlanta is quite the place 
to reside, and I had a good place to work, it did not fit 
my lifestyle as a single parent. I would work 12-14 hour 
shifts 6-7 days a week to maintain my expenses. It 
became hard for me to find child care, which began to 
cause stress and uncertainty in my life.

I knew I had to break that cycle. I decided to return 
home, where I thought I would have help getting on 
my feet. Things became more difficult because I did 
not have a place to stay for the first few months back. 
Moving from house to house was so uncomfortable for 
my daughter and me, and at that point, I knew I had to 
do better.

Once I finally began to settle into an apartment, 
I went to apply for benefits and in that process, I 
stumbled upon a flyer for Brighton Center’s Center for 
Employment Training. I was immediately interested 
because I was not working, and I had already planned 
to use that time to go back to school. I saw on the 
flyer that it was debt-free education, and the different 
programs they had to offer. I attended an information 
session and immediately enrolled. Settling into the 
program, I got to know my Instructor, who was very 
welcoming and involved with each trainee, ensuring 
that any concerns or obstacles that may occur during 
the time in training were addressed.

After a few months, I completed a significant amount 
of the curriculum but ended up in a situation where I no 
longer had my car, leaving me without transportation. I 
began missing many days because I did not know how I 
would get back and forth. I knew I did not want to give 
up because I was so close to the end. I managed to get 
to know the bus route in my area. I walked over a mile 
to and from my bus stop daily. This was my biggest 
challenge, and sometimes it crossed my mind to give 
up, but there was something in me that just wanted to 
keep going and see it through.

My Instructor began to see a decline in my attendance 
and asked me how she could help. I explained my 
issues, and she introduced me to different programs 
and resources to help me with transportation. I also met 
with a Financial Wellness Coach who guided me through 
resources, including budgeting and an Individual 

Development Account to save money for a reliable car. I 
was connected to the Samaritan Car Care Clinic, where I 
was able to purchase a car. This gave me the confidence 
to finish the program and go through the job search 
phase because my biggest concern was how I would get 
to a job. I now work full-time at the Internal Revenue 
Service (IRS). 

Being involved with Brighton Center took my strength 
and confidence to another level. Being around good 
leaders makes you want to become a good leader. I 
also learned that talking about the challenges I was 
experiencing resulted in getting connected to the help 
I needed. I was impressed by the amount of care the 
Instructors and Coaches poured into each trainee, 
giving them a reason to want to complete the program. 
Being at Brighton Center gave me the knowledge and 
resources I needed to be successful, and I am forever 
thankful. 

My best memory is being at the front desk and seeing 
these bright faces filled with optimism and courage 
come in daily, ready to build their career. I am happy for 
them because I know they made the right decision to 
enroll at Center for Employment Training. If I can give 
them one message, it would be not to let life obstacles 
stop them from completing the program. SPEAK UP 
AND KEEP GOING because a great reward is coming.

TENISHA’S JOURNEY
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Each spring we celebrate customers who have completed programs, earned educational certifications, 
and taken the steps to achieve their goals while gaining valuable skills along the way. 

 At both Bright Days and Early Scholars 
Child Development Centers, children 
receive individualized classroom 
instruction to prepare them for 
success in school. The Centers utilize 
developmentally appropriate, 
research-based curriculum, high 
standards of health and safety practices, 
highly qualified staff, and provide 
an enriching learning and physical 
environment with nutritious meals, 
learning through play, and parent 
involvement activities. 

children and their 
families

graduated from
Every Child 
Succeeds

68
children and their 

families graduated 
from Home Instruction 

for Parents of 
Preschool 

Youngsters

88

Every Child Succeeds provides in-home 
parenting education and support for new 
moms, dads, and babies. Home Visitors 
meet with families weekly and focus on 
healthy pregnancy outcomes, optimizing 
child development, and growing strong 
families. Through hands-on activities, 
curriculum discussion, family/child 
groups, and a strength-based approach, 
families can increase the emotional bond 
between parent and child, build parental 
confidence, and enhance family 
self-sufficiency.

of age-eligible children 
graduated ready for 

kindergarten
from Bright Days and
Early Scholars Child

Development Centers

100%

individuals completed
Trades To Success,

our 3-week
pre-apprenticeship

program

women successfully
completed Brighton 

Recovery
Center for Women  

(9-12 month program)

40

CELEBRATING PROGRAM MILESTONES 

8 Data from: July 1, 2023 - June 30, 2024

Center for Employment Training (CET) 
offers adults life-changing skills that help 
them find good jobs with a livable wage 
and build a successful future. Instruction 
is hands-on, practical, and personal, 
designed to get people working as 
quickly as possible. CET is accredited by 
the Council on Occupational Education 
and provides competency-based 
skill-specific training that prepares 
trainees for occupations that are in 
demand in the local labor market. 

Trades To Success is a 3 week 
Pre-Apprenticeship program for 
individuals with a focused interest in 
creating a pathway to a career they’ll 
love. In the 3 weeks, trainees explore 
in-demand trade and apprenticeship 
careers in Greater Cincinnati/NKY. 
Participants earn the Lean 6 Sigma 
Yellow Belt Certification, and Kentucky 
Essential Skills Certification. Trades to 
Success has a high focus on connecting 
individuals to Trade programs and 
apprenticeships, while providing added 
support to their journey.

Brighton Recovery Center For Women 
(BRC) is a 100-bed facility located in 
Boone County that utilizes Recovery 
Dynamics curriculum and is a peer-
driven model of recovery. The program 
helps women recover from chronic 
substance use disorder and addiction, 
and move toward a life of sobriety and 
productivity. BRC takes a long-term, 
holistic approach to recovery that is 
comprised of four distinct modules of 
progression, and is ultimately connected 
to an array of Brighton Center services.

29

individuals 
completed a skill 

division at 
Center for 

Employment 
Training

34

Home Instruction for Parents of 
Preschool Youngsters (HIPPY) provides 
home visitation services for families 
with children ages 2-5 that focus on 
helping parents prepare their preschool 
children for success in school. HIPPY 
is a developmentally appropriate early 
literacy curriculum designed to promote 
children’s cognitive, social, emotional, 
and physical development. The 
curriculum helps parents as their child’s 
first and most important teacher through 
a set of easy-to-use educational activity 
packets and storybooks. 



June 11, 2024 was declared “Northern Kentucky Scholar House Day” by 
Newport Mayor Tom Guidugli, Jr. as Brighton Center and Neighborhood 
Foundations celebrated the 100th degree or certificate earned by 
residents of Northern Kentucky Scholar House. 

Northern Kentucky Scholar House began in the fall of 2015 as an 
innovative collaboration between Brighton Center and Neighborhood 
Foundations to offer housing and child care support to single parents 
pursuing post-secondary degrees or certifications. 

Northern Kentucky Scholar House combines housing and a quality 
STAR-rated child development center on one site, allowing parents to 
pursue education and, ultimately, employment. This two-generation 
approach towards family success encourages each to thrive so that 
they can reinforce the other’s success.

By developing the child’s education at the same time as the parent’s, we are seeing benefits that are 
sustainable across generations. The degrees obtained to date include nursing certifications, bachelor’s 
degrees, and master’s degrees, all of which lead to quality employment and long-term self-sufficiency. We 
are thrilled to celebrate all of the residents of Northern Kentucky Scholar House who have worked so hard 
to achieve their hopes and dreams. Thank you to our educational partners: Northern Kentucky University, 
Gateway Community & Technical College, and Cincinnati State.

“When I think about my accomplishments and what makes 
me most proud, I think about how I did not give up on myself 
and also not on my children. My accomplishments allow me 
to begin constructing the path to financial freedom for me 
and my children. Knowing that there are people rooting for 
me, and knowing the things that I’ve done and gone through 
will create a brighter future for my children's life is what 
makes me smile.” 
- Me’Lisa, Northern Kentucky Scholar House Resident

“Northern Kentucky Scholar House has allowed me to 
overcome homelessness. Prior to that, my kids and I were 
homeless moving from place to place for several years. 
Northern Kentucky Scholar House and Brighton Center have 
given us stable housing in a supportive environment allowing 
me to further my education. I’m most proud of breaking 
generational curses and doing my very best to lead my family 
by example. I’m proud that my kids have a mother who’s high 
achieving and motivated to better our lives. I’m proud that I’ve 
made the Dean’s List twice since starting at Gateway a year 
ago.” 
- Megan, Northern Kentucky Scholar House Resident

CELEBRATING 100+ DEGREES & CERTIFICATIONS
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BRIAN CRECCO 
Capital Construction Services
Brighton Properties Board President 

ERIC JOHNSON
Grant Thornton
Brighton Center Board President 

ANGELA CRAWFORD
Crawford Partners LLC
Brighton Center Board

FRED HAAS
National Band & Tag
Brighton Center Board

ERIC HABEL
Enterprise
Brighton Center Board

LESLEY HOLGATE
CVG Airport
Brighton Center Board

HEIDI MURLEY
St. Elizabeth Physicians
Brighton Center Board

BILLY SANTOS 
Truist
Brighton Properties Board

JULIE SPARKS
Ernst & Young
Brighton Center Board

WELCOME FY 2025 BOARD MEMBERS

LAURA FARMWALD
Biller & Kimble, LLC
Junior Board Chair

CHRISTINA BRYANT
St. Elizabeth Physicians
Junior Board Vice Chair

DREW BAMBERGER 
Chas Seligman Distributing
Fundraising Committee Co-Chair

ALISHA ROBINSON
Data Intensity, LLC & 
Pyramid Hotel Group
Volunteer Committee Chair

ALEX CARDOSI
Campbell County 
Commonwealth 
Attorney’s Office
Fundraising Committee Co-Chair

ZACH WALL
Deloitte 
Membership Engagement
Committee Chair

Interested in learning more or know someone 
who might make a great addition?
Junior Board applications are now open!

volunteer@brightoncenter.com 
(859) 491-8303 Ext. 2331
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At the start of our new fiscal year on July 1, we welcomed several 
new members and new chairs of both Brighton Center and 
Brighton Properties’ Boards of Directors. Eric Johnson and Brian 
Crecco have a long history of advocating for and supporting the 
Center along with a deep understanding of our mission, vision, 
and core values. We look forward to their leadership. We are also 
very grateful for our outgoing Board Chairs, Dan Groneck and 
Caroline Weltzer for their incredible dedication to our mission. 

WELCOME FY 2025 JUNIOR BOARD LEADERSHIP TEAM
Brighton Center’s Junior Board is excited to start a new year of 
leadership, fundraising, engagement, and advocacy to support Brighton 
Center and the families we serve. Today’s Young Professionals value 
community involvement and community empowerment. Together, they 
lend unbridled energy and commitment to the cause of bettering the 
region in which they live, work, and play. We are grateful for their impact 
and support of our mission of creating opportunities for individuals 
and families to reach self-sufficiency through their volunteerism, 
fundraising, and advocacy. 

AGENCY HAPPENINGS



EVERY CHILD SUCCEEDS CELEBRATES MAJOR MILESTONEWELCOME FY 2025 BOARD MEMBERS

3

Every Child Succeeds was founded 25 years ago in 1999, by Cincinnati 
Children’s Hospital Medical Center, Cincinnati/Hamilton County 
Community Action Agency, and United Way of Greater Cincinnati in 
response to brain research showing that the first three years of life are 
the most important for brain development. Brighton Center is proud to 
be a partner agency, providing this incredible program for families for a 
quarter century. 

Professional Home Visitors partner with families to empower parents 
to care for themselves and support their young children’s health and 
development through: 

WELCOME FY 2025 JUNIOR BOARD LEADERSHIP TEAM

supporting mothers with prenatal care and coping with the 
stress of having a new baby

helping families create nurturing home environments

optimizing parent-child interactions

monitoring child development during the first 36 months

Audrey Koester has volunteered to do taxes for two decades with the Volunteer Income Tax 
Assistance (VITA) program as a tax preparer. Audrey's passion for helping others shines 
brightly through her work with VITA. She believes in ensuring that our customers receive 
every tax credit and benefit they're entitled to, all while providing these vital services free of 
charge. Audrey is not only a steady and consistent smiling face, but also a trusted source of 
knowledge on VITA and tax law. In a world where paid preparers often charge heavy fees for 
the same services, Audrey's commitment to fairness and accessibility is truly inspiring.

CELEBRATING A 25-YEAR PARTNERSHIP

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT | AUDREY KOESTER

YEARS OF IMPACT AT 
BRIGHTON CENTER25

465 hours of volunteer time and counting!

home visits with families 
over the past 25 years

families have 
participated in Every 
Child Succeeds

122,350

3,900+

Offered to families in 
Boone, Campbell, and 
Kenton Counties
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Eric Johnson, Chair
Grant Thornton LLP

Tom Stoll, Vice Chair
Union Savings Bank

Jake Bartel, Treasurer
Birchcreek Wealth Management

Heidi Murley, MD, Secretary
St. Elizabeth Physicians

Damon Allen
Federal Home Loan Bank of 
Cincinnati

Christy Alwell
Pivot Realty Group

Jennifer Barnes
Al. Neyer

Kenneth L. Blackburn
Procter & Gamble Co.

Anne Busse
Thomas More University

Angela Crawford
Crawford Partners, LLC

Shannon O’Connell Egan
Dinsmore & Schohl LLP 

Mark Exterkamp
First Financial Bank

David R. Fleischer
Alpha+Beta Strategies

Dan Groneck
Retired

Fred Haas
National Band & Tag Co.

Eric Habel
Enterprise

Jeremy A. Hayden
Taft Law

Lesley Holgate
CVG Airport

Julia Johnson
Retired

Christopher Owens
Camargo Insurance

Leyla Pena
Cincinnati Public Schools

Laura Pleiman
Boone County Fiscal Court

Annamarie Reilly, CPA
Clark Schaefer Hackett

Joe Schamer
SECO Electric

Marianne Schmidt
Retired

Julie Sparks
Ernst & Young 

Maida Session
Duke Energy

Madison Smith
Featurespace

Justin Vanderglas
Clark Schaefer Hackett

Jamie Wagner
Truist 

Wanda Walker-Smith
Hamilton County Small Business 
Development Centers 

Katie Walters
iHeartMedia

Jason Wessel
Encompass Health Cincinnati

P.O. Box 325
Newport, KY 

Brighton Properties, Inc., Board of Directors 2024-2025

Brighton Center, Inc., Board of Directors 2024-2025

Brighton Center Directory 

SPOTLIGHT 
NEWSLETTER

Summer 2024

Brian Crecco, Chair
Capital Construction Services

Susan McDonald, Vice Chair
Retired 

Robert Arnold, Treasurer
Thomas More University
 

Ken Muth, Secretary
Duke Energy

Aaron Anderson
GBBN Architects, Inc.

Stephanie Bogenschutz
University of Cincinnati Health

Anthony Bradford
A.M. Titan Properties 

Kristie Dierig
Ever Spark, LLC

Dawn Grace
Federal Home Loan Bank

Cheri Padgett
Fifth Third Bank

Billy Santos
Truist 

Julie Schoepf
Dinsmore & Schohl LLP 

THE MISSION OF BRIGHTON CENTER is to create opportunities for individuals and families to reach self-sufficiency through family support services, 
education, employment, and leadership. We will achieve this mission by creating an environment that rewards excellence and innovation, encourages 
mutual respect, and maximizes resources. 

Administrative Offices 
President & CEO: Wonda Winkler 
Chief Financial & Administrative Officer: June Miller   
Senior Vice President: Melissa Hall Sommer 
Vice President: Ellen Bates 
Senior Director: Lauren Copeland 
Human Resources Director: Mary Decker  
Development Director: Michael Orr  
Evaluation & Data Administrator: Cassie Hitch  
Director of Facilities & Property Management: Tony Herms 
Housing Development Director: Stephanie Stiene 
 
 
 

Find us on social media

Brighton Center is an equal opportunity employer and service 
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Community Resource Center 
Director: Eric Owsley 
799 Ann Street 
Newport, KY 41071 

Family and Child Development  
Director: Dellisa Ford-Edwards 
Bright Days Child Development Center 
7th & Park Ave. 
Newport, KY 41071 
Northern Kentucky Scholar House  
402 W. 6th Street 
Newport, KY 41071 
 
Housing and Family Well-Being 
Director: Jenny Wiley 
799 Ann Street 
Newport, KY 41071 
 
Parenting Services  
Director: Jessica Schierling 
799 Ann Street 
Newport, KY 41071

Kentucky Career Center  
Director: Douglas Beard 
1324 Madison Avenue  
Covington, KY 41011 
 
Workforce Development 
Director: Lauren Allhands 
Center for Employment Training 
601 Washington Avenue, Suite 140 
Newport, KY 41071 
 
Recovery Services  
Director: Janie Hamilton 
375 Weaver Road  
Florence, KY 41042 
Phone: (859) 282-9390

Youth Services 
Director: Kate Kassis 
13 E. 20th Street 
Covington, KY 41014 
Phone: (859) 581-1111


